BISHOP COMMITTEE REPORTS
October 12, 2016

VICAR’S REPORT – Bill Fulton

Delegate for Convention October 21-22
Carolyn Segrist has agreed to be our female delegate at Convention October 21-22 at the SeaTac Hilton. We'll vote to approve her selection at our meeting Thursday.

2018 Sabbatical
Several people have volunteered to help work on the application for the Lilly Grant: Kathy Little, Mary Zabinski, and Helen McCrone. We need to gather input from the congregation about what activities they'd like to do during the sabbatical. Successful applicants have strong congregational participation.
Child Care 
I've put an ad on Craigslist for a second caregiver for our nursery and I'll be interviewing applicants in the next week or two. It would be helpful to have another person to do the interviews with me.
New members
Another young family has joined us: James and Wendi Cullen and their three children. I hope you'll be able to meet them and say hi.
September 25 Break-in
As I reported to you by email, there was a break-in at church on September 28. They broke a small hole in the window of my office and stole the laptop on my desk. As far as we can see, they didn't steal anything else. They also broke a window in the modular but didn't take anything. I reported this to the insurance company. They said we have a $1000 deductible. New Fellowship Church has also reported the window breakage to their insurance company. I'm going to contact Tri-Tech, our security system provider, because I question whether the system performed adequately.
Replacement laptop computer
I've asked Rich Rogers to find a good deal on a laptop computer to replace the one that was stolen on September 25 during a breakin at church. It looks like it will be under $500. 

Christmas Day
Christmas Day falls on a Sunday this year. Probably most people will attend Eucharist on Christmas Eve on Saturday night. The question is, should we have both 8:00 and 10:00 Eucharists on Christmas Day? Probably the attendance will be rather light.

Vacation totals
So far this year I have taken 24 days of vacation. My Letter of Agreement says that I have four weeks of vacation, so by my reckoning I have four days remaining. I keep track of my vacation days by recording them on the auto allowance reports I give Jim every month for reimbursement.

Vacation Bible School
Charles Smith, Kathy Little and I helped with the Vacation Bible School held by New Fellowship Church on September 30 and October 1. My thanks to Charles and Kathy for helping New Fellowship Church.

Regional Meeting October 1
Bill Demmon, Carolyn Segrist, Carolyn Sorrell and I attended the regional meeting at St. Andrew's, Tacoma, in preparation for the Dioesan Convention October 21-22. We saw a video by Bishop Rickel and went over the budget, nominations, and resolutions. At this point there's nothing too controversial. The good news is that the assessment all congregations pay to the diocese will be reduced to 15%. After the meeting I continued up to Harborview Hospital to visit Nick Rivers.
Standing Committee retreat September 24
As part of my duties as a member of the Standing Committee of the Diocese, I attended a day-long retreat (work session) at St. Thomas, Medina. Every second Tuesday I travel to Seattle for the monthly meeting.

BISHOP’S WARDEN – Penny Whitney

No report

PEOPLE’S WARDEN – Charles Smith

Two items have been brought to the People’s Warden this last month.  The first is the mounting of the pictures of previous vicars.  (Some have chosen the term hanging the vicars, but I believe we have a loving relationship with all of our vicars so I prefer the phrase ‘mounting of the pictures of previous vicars.’)  A suggestion has been received.  It was suggested that we mount the pictures one above the other just to the left of the pictures of our parish members.  It was also suggested that we should do this while we are still in this space since it is where they served as vicars and then we can move them to the new building.  Unfortunately Kairos overlaps with the BC meeting; otherwise I would be there to ask the BC to endorse this suggestion.

The other item is inquiries about the new building.  I have promised John that I will allow him to respond to this in his report from the building committee to reduce the risk of being “out of date” with anything I might say.
FINANCE AND STEWARDSHIP – Jim Foley

See October 2016 minutes.

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN AND STEWARDSHIP – Sarah Rogers

It is that time of year again to think about Annual Stewardship. Is Bill Reeder heading that up again this year? With the idea of giving already on everyone’s mind, I would like to propose a specialized giving campaign to raise the additional monies to fund the building of the picnic shelter. I have been reluctant to bring this up previously as we do not know the amount budgeted for the picnic shelter, and it is hard to have a goal when one hasn’t been set. However I would like to put this idea out to people on the coat tails of the stewardship time of year. I would also ask for suggestions as to how to raise this money. I believe Gail Westin has some Episcopal plaques to sell. But other suggestions would be appreciated. I assume in the realm of $40,000. (The idea was to use the excess money from phase one to fund the picnic shelter, but with the added expense of sprinklers, there will no longer be a surplus of money. That is why it is not in the original phase one budget.)

BUILDING COMMITTEE – John Stockwell

Capital Campaign continues to be on track for pledges.  It is expected that the year’s end will bring in pledges to be posted for income tax deductions. 

We have been notified by Kitsap County DCD that they are just now getting to review the permit applications.  They stated that they have been very busy and “first come first served”.  They expect to have comments returned to the architect by the end of this week.  Budget figures are due from the contractor but have not yet been received.  (personal note: St. Antony’s paid $19,852.42 for permits.  If this money and the monies from all the other “we are very busy” permits is accumulated isn’t there enough for DCD to staff up or pay the needed overtime for the county to meet it’s 120-day commitment?) 

Jim Foley is coordinating with Kitsap Bank to finalize the credit line and relocate checking and savings to Kitsap Bank

Next building committee meeting is November 3, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. (October deferred until permits released.)

FAITH FORMATION – Charles Smith

Vicar Bible Study: continues to meet

Book Studies: none at this time

Sunday school:  The discernment group will hold its next meeting next week.  The discernment group’s purpose is to discuss program options for 2017-18 and beyond.  The current Sunday school is already underway.
Vacation Bible School: This was a shared effort with New Fellowship Church.  Sixteen youth attended VBS.  Kathy Little, Bill Fulton and Charles Smith participated from St. Antony’s. 

J2A (Journey to Adulthood): Nothing to report.

Centering Prayer: Continues to meet.  The most recent offering was Sunday the 9th at 5 PM.

Nursery: Nothing to report.

Wednesday night program: this program has resumed.

Spiritual Direction: Nothing to report

Discernment:  Two separate groups are meeting.  One is discerning about what St. Antony’s Sunday school will look like in the future (see above).  The other is a discernment group for ordination.

Little Sisters of St. Clare: Nothing to report

Come and See:  Charles Smith and Maggie Scott have been invited to serve on the team for the Fall Cursillo (now called Come and See).  The weekend will be Friday (evening), October 28th through Sunday, October 30th.

Kairos: Charles will be away from during the Bishop’s Committee meeting attending Kairos 59.

EfM: Education for Ministry (EfM) has begun its 2016-17 program year.  St. Antony’s and St. Paul’s, Bremerton are working together to offer this program.  Please see Kathy Little for more information.  

FAITH FORMATION (continued) – Sarah Rogers

The Sunday School Discernment group continues to meet to work on a plan for next years curriculum. The next meeting will be Wednesday Oct 19. 

Shane Carlson’s Discernment Group for the quest to seek ordination will begin meeting in November. This process has been approved by the Bishop. The participants are: 

Shane Carlson – Aspirant 

Sarah Rogers – convener

Mark Westin

Tovi Andrews

Jon Kroeker

Connie Aurand

PARISH LIFE – Loretta McGinley

- I’ll bring a care card from the BC for us to sign for Nick Rivers.  Please send names of any other parishioners who could benefit from receiving our prayerful support with a card.

- There will be coordination with the SAY group to plan a St. Antony cookie exchange early in December.  NFC will be invited to attend the event.

- A pastoral care meeting is scheduled 15 October at 11:00.  I’d like to form a committee to meet on a regular basis to explore and plan additional ways to provide care at St. A’s.  

- A suggestion was made to consider starting a Stephens Ministry program at St. Antony’s.  Please let me know if you have experience or thoughts about this.

- Gail Ferguson and others continue effort to help with Joan Willoughby’s care needs.

-An October-December LEV schedule was completed.  LEV visits with Kaye McKerchar continue.

- I’m considering planning a remembrance tea in November for parishioners who are recently bereaved and/or still grieving the loss of a loved one.  Please let me know if you’d like to help plan this.

ST. ANTONY’S YOUTH – Charles Smith

The youth group will be meeting next Sunday following the 10 o’clock service to set our calendar for the rest of 2016 and part of 2017.  At the same meeting we will be setting the practice schedule for the Christmas Pageant.  We are tentatively looking to continue tradition of having the Christmas Pageant on the 4th Sunday of Advent.  That request was just made to the Worship, Liturgy and Music commission earlier this week.

WELCOME COMMITTEE – Sarah Rogers

The Welcoming Committee would like to propose a two-part Introductory Class primarily projected to our newcomer families of which we have at least 6! With Father Bill’s help the two-part class will educate anyone interested (including current parishioners) in the history, liturgy and faith of the Episcopal Church. I would encourage all interested parishioners to attend. The second part would include commentary from members of the vestry who could speak to the various ministries here specifically at St. Antony’s Episcopal Church. This would also be an appropriate time to discuss stewardship and the capital campaign. Giving these folks an opportunity to join, participate in or utilize the programs we have here in our local church. After participation in the two-part class, we can then offer the newcomers a chance to be formally introduced to the congregation as members if they so choose. This class and introduction by no means excludes any one if they choose not to participate and is not the end all be all to becoming a member at the church. But it does give a more formal/official introduction. I propose calling the class Episcopalianism 101, as many other dioceses use that name for such a class. I also propose that the first part of the class be December 11 following the Sunday service at 11:45 am downstairs, as there will not be a conflict with choir that day and the space will be available.

MUSIC, LITURGY AND WORSHIP – Mark Westin

We have now moved out of the long summer and into the fall - with start up of programs and seasons leading up to advent and Christmas, Fr Bill is changing up a few things in the liturgy and communion readings - to keep it fresh.  It’s also great to have the choir back at work. I thought they sounded well-rehearsed and particularly good with their "Graceful" and not from the hymnal multi parted anthem this past Sunday! They have clearly grown in numbers and demonstrated talents over this past year.  For guitar Sundays, John has acquired a new amp that is compatible with our sound systems - to replace the one that was stolen - and using the funds approved by the BC.  He reports that it was a bit hard to find a reasonably priced one that also had the needed jacks to connect to the sound board/system - but the "Orange" brand does it.  Not sure what season that brand's one choice color scheme supports?...Maybe all hallows eve?< /div>

 

Charles reports that we also have a new acolyte, Collin Hayes (and new parents Amanda and Josh) - and a returning acolyte, Chelsea Reeder.  Both additions are an answer to his prayers.  This returns the acolyte team to 12 (counting Charles) and gives us a better chance to cover each Sunday (of a four Sunday month) with a full crew of 3.  We have failed to do this for most months in 2016. He looks forward to being able to schedule full crews.

 

Blessing of the animals went well this year - no messes - no fights - might that be because I observed that we had zero cats?  Maybe good for keeping the dogs peaceful - albeit lacking some in diversity. Moving the blessings more toward the front helped I expect - although our Daisy did stay for the sermon anyway....without protest.

 

Charles also reports that this year we will have youth Christmas Pageant directors -  Aina Zabinski and Ben Wentworth - and they are hard at work finalizing the script and coordinating with organist Joann Richardson. They and Charles have asked our Worship Planning committee to schedule the pageant date - and are they are requesting the 4th Sunday of Advent, 18 December that would follow the pattern of recent years.

 

Soon to start will be a discernment committee process for Shane Carlson, who wants to explore his path forward toward future ministries.

 

Also time to be thinking of Advent and Christmas events - input from any and all would be welcome!

COMMUNICATIONS – Bill Demmon

1. This week finds me on travel again and therefore I will be absent from the October BC Meeting on Thursday, 13 Oct.  I'm attending a business convention in Louisville, Kentucky.

2. On September 22nd, I attended a Diocese sponsored, all day Social Media Workshop at D-House.  It was conducted by Josh Hornbeck, the new Communications Director of the Diocese of Olympia.  The course was excellent.  It helped me both personally and as the Communication Commissioner to learn how the social media landscape is constantly changing.  We explored the best ways to use social media within our congregations, especially on keeping in touch with members and how to reach out to our community and potentially new members.  I am readily open for suggestions from other BC members for ideas and innovations on how we can better use Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, and others, etc., this year and next.  Note: You many be interested a workshop:  There is another Social Media Workshop being offered by the Diocese at Trinity, Everett November 12, 9:00 am-3:00pm.  Please contact the Diocese if you'd like to attend.

4. Lastly, I've spoken briefly to Carmen Morris about doing a photo opportunity in October/November to update the Narthex members’ photo board.  That is still an open action item on my agenda.

OUTREACH – Liz Haney

No report.

ENVIRONMENT – Beth Rohlfing

No report.
